BOY SCOUTS OF THE PHILIPPINES National Office Manila

February 10, 2012

NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM Number 12 s.2012

TO : Regional Scout Directors, Council Scout Executives

and Officers-In-Charge

SUBJECT: 75TH CHARTER ANNIVERSARY YEARBOOK "GOOD MORNING"

The Boy Scouts of the Philippines has launched the much-awaited coffee table book titled "Good Morning."

The book chronicles the great events that shaped the history of the BSP since its founding in 1936 through Commonwealth Act III up to the present, and some relevant historic events that transpired even before the signing of the Commonwealth Act by then President Manuel L. Quezon. It also describes the efforts of the BSP to expand the membership and improving its programs that include some efforts in reaching the out-of-school youth through neighborhood Scouting or community Scouting program. It is also seen as a repository of important events that took place in the Movement and shall be updated to celebrate the centenary of Philippine Scouting in 2036.

The limited edition book will be distributed to all BSP's Local Councils, National Scout Organizations in the Asia-Pacific and other regions of the World Organization of the Scouting Movement. The book will be sold to the public at a special price of Php750.00 a copy for local distribution. Exclusive of shipping charges.

In this regard, we would like to call on the Local Councils to take the opportunity to have a copy of the book before it runs out of circulation. As there are only limited copies of books printed, the BSP will allocate only three copies to each Council and Region. The Council may give one copy each to the Chairman of the Local Council Executive Board and the Commissioner and keep one copy for Council's use. Additional copy may be requested when necessary.

Payment of the book is through NAFCO for those Councils which have sufficient balances in their respective accounts. Otherwise cash payment is required through the National Office's depository bank accounts. Those who wish to get copies of the book may signify their interest by signing the attached order slip form.

Should you have further queries, please call 527-83-17 and look for Ms. Mayet Prenda or Ms. Chrechelle San Juan or you may email us at pr@scouts.org.ph or bsp_prcom@yahoo.com.

For Information, guidance and compliance of all concerned.

J. RIZAL C. PANGI Secretary General